December 11, 1974

To the Leninist Trotskyist Faction Coordinators

Dear Comrades,

In the material sent to the faction coordinators on December 10 there were two typographical errors.

One error occurs on page 2 of "Report on the November 16-17, 1974, Meeting of the United Secretariat" by Thérèse. Paragraph two under the point on Chile should read: "He sharply criticized the line of the MIR...liquidation of the MIR...vanguard."

The second error occurs in the letter of November 29 from Joe to Ernest concerning the Spartacists' report on the United Secretariat meeting with the OCI. The last paragraph on page one of the letter should read: "Not knowing Jack Barnes, the OCI...about."

Comradely.

Ed Shaw